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As we get further into the summer season it seems as if there will be a return to normalcy this year. Hopefully progress continues towards everything getting back to a pre-pandemic way of life. But the lockdowns were a good time to ponder random thoughts that popped into my mind. For example:
· I wonder what Facebook employees do to waste time at work.

· I wish my computer had a sarcasm font.

· Ever re-watch the “best movie you’ve ever seen” and turn it off after 15 minutes

· I have a hard time determining the fine line between boredom and hunger.

· I love all of my iTunes songs…except when I hit shuffle (?!)
· I hate when people say “life is short”.  Its literally the longest thing you can do.

· Nothing’s worse than the moment during an argument when you realize you’re wrong.
· Bad decisions make the best stories
· Does anyone know how to fold a fitted sheet??!!

· I hate having to come up with “as in” words when trying to spell a name over the phone…”R as in…Rainbow, O as in….OMG, B as in…….Bolivia…?”
· I can’t remember the last time I wasn’t at least kind of tired.

· I would rather carry 10 plastic bags than make to two trips to haul in groceries.

4th of July Activities:  Independence Day celebration is nearing and the flyer outlining the events is available at most local businesses and on the Village website at www.lakelinden.net.  
This year, since the 4th falls on a Sunday, all activities and events are moved forward a day so please note that as you read on.

Things begin in the park around dinner time on Friday, July 2nd, when the vendors are open for business. The fire department will have their bar, with beer and soda in the park near the gazebo.  Outlaw’D will be performing that evening until dusk, when the area’s finest fireworks show goes off from the sand bar on the shore. Last call for alcohol is at 11:00pm and the park closes at that time as well.
On the 3rd, at 9:30am is the 130th edition of the Grand Patriotic Parade which begins on 10th and Calumet (at the bottom of the Calumet Hill) and goes through to 1st Street near the park. No pre-registration is required to be a part of the parade, so just look for LLVFD uniforms approximately 45 minutes before the siren sounds to take part. 
Following the parade, the fun and games are at the Village Park where vendors, live music and kids games take place. At 1:00pm, there will be a Veteran’s Memorial Service at the memorial in the Village Park near the highway. Shortly after, the kids games and races will kick off (complete with cash prizes), followed by the Grand Stand contests at 2pm. Park vendors close at 4pm on the 3rd. If your kids have energy left the bike parade lines up at 6pm at the St. Joseph Church parking lot and at 6:30pm heads to the Village Park. All entrants will receive $1 and awards for best decorations go to the TOP 10 bikes! The Annual Street Dance at the Lakes Lounge rounds out the activities on the evening of the 3rd with live music and an outdoor venue.  
Remember to buy your booster buttons either from local merchants or fire department members and support our departments efforts! If you are in town for the holiday, we will list the winning numbers and winning floats on the front door of the Village Hall. They will also be posted on the Village website.
Remember, no personal fireworks are allowed in the park at any time. There are a lot of kids out and about so let’s have a safe and happy 4th of July celebration. Vendors are still needed for the event. Call 296-9911 if you are interested. The fee is $75.00 per day or $10 per day for non-profits. 
Marina DNR Grant Project:  This past winter we received a cost-share grant from the DNR Waterways Program ($260,000) to tear out and replace the dock and piers at the marina in the park. This structure was undermined and dangerous and needed to be replaced. There is no docking available there this summer. The launch itself is repaired and available for putting in but no boats can be moored here at all. Please remember this and make alternate plans for the holiday weekend.     

Annual Water Quality Report: The annual Consumer Confidence Report for 2021 for our Village Water system is included with this newsletter. It details our testing and compliance procedures as required by the Michigan EGLE. Questions about the report can be asked by calling the Clerk’s office or it can also be viewed on our website. 
Lake Linden Farmers Market:    The first Farmers Market for 2021 will be from 10:00am to 2:00pm on Saturday, July 10th. Many of the previous years’ vendors will be present including those selling fresh artisan breads and cookies, plus local and fresh fruits, berries and vegetables, crafts, and other interesting items. Join us for a fun and healthful experience. If you have questions about the market or about joining as a vendor please contact the Village office at 296-9911, or email the market master at lakelindenmarket@gmail.com. The market will be held each Saturday until October.
Spooktember: This year’s Spooktember Halloween celebration will be held, appropriately, on Friday the 17th and Saturday the 18th of September in the Village campground. Events will be scheduled throughout that day and evening, including costume contests, trick-or-treating, a scavenger hunt and an outdoor Halloween movie! Plan to join us to celebrate this holiday event by reserving your site now!  As soon as details have been finalized, flyers will be available at our website and at the clerk’s office.  

Have a safe and Happy 4th of July weekend!
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Robert A. Poirier, Village Clerk
